CERT Members Meeting
August 3, 2017
Called to order: 6:07 pm by Bonnie Johnson

Members present: Bonnie Johnson, Tim Johnson, Iris Johnson, Annette Hove, Dennis Hollatz, Jerry Ibberson,
Bob Beier, Tim Van Engelenhoven, Sherry Segal, Barb Ruhter, Marilyn Larson, Mo Kazemi, Susan Michels-
Ricker, Richard Waldee, Greg Queen

Approvals:
Meeting Minutes from 07/06/17 were approved.
Treasurer Report was reported by Tim Van Engelenhoven. Balance as of today $1,467.74.

Checks written for Business Cards for Tim VanEngelenhoven $15.55 & to Fun Express for pencils & wrist glow
sticks for $260.69 to be given as prizes at SCFF & Crazy Days.

Unfinished Business:
Badges — Tom Karnauskas came to the start of the meeting to hand out badges.

SCFF — Iris & Bonnie to go through bins prior to start to ensure all items are present. There are sign-up sheets,
phone numbers and volunteer instructions included. Bob Beier arranged a thank you for volunteers so that
they can receive one item per shift from the ice stand nearby by showing their badge.

Iris Johnson Motioned to nominate Bob Beier as Vice President. The motion was approved.

New Business:

Surveys — Bonnie will go over the surveys she handed out at the next meeting.

Crazy Days — CERT maintained a booth at Crazy Days for three days. There were 15 people that signed up for
the next class.

National Night Out — Bonnie & Tim Johnson visited various sites and obtained 7 more sign-ups for the next
CERT Class.

Next New Members Class — There was a discussion about where we could hold the class and the drill. No
decisions were made. Iris brought up the need to fund raise due to the apparent large size of the upcoming
class and the need to purchase items. Dates were selected for the class; Feb 1, 3, 6, 8, 10,13 & 15.

SCFF safety officer presentation — Rick Ellingson spoke about safety issues during the fair. There will be an
emergency box at the fair for major events. Call for assistance. Wear your vest and offer to help. Report
unusual things. Know your capabilities and stay within them. Get details & write them down, take pictures or
video. Don’t talk to media instead refer them to the fair office.

Old Radios — Jerry Ibberson shared that the batteries need to be replaced because they don’t hold a charge.
They need reprogramming and a license.

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm.

Next Meeting Sept. 7th @ 6:00 pm at Community Ed Room 126.



